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On June 3, 1997, Cellco Partnership d/b/a Bell Atlantic NYNEX Mobile (BANM) petitioned the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) would be required under section 16-50k(a) of the Connecticut General Statutes to modify an existing BANM telecommunications facility at an Amoco gasoline station on 921 East Main Street, Meriden, Connecticut.  BANM proposes to increase the total number of cellular antennas on the existing Amoco sign support structure from four to six and to relocate telecommunications equipment from existing equipment cabinets near the base of the sign to a new equipment building to be constructed at the rear of the service station.  BANM maintains the proposed project would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect and therefore would not require a Certificate.





On April 18, 1994, the Council ruled in Petition No. 320 that the attachment of four antennas to an existing Amoco sign at this location and the installation of two equipment enclosures would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect.  BANM states that it now needs to upgrade this site to accommodate digital technology by replacing the existing antennas and relocating its radio equipment to a new 8-foot by 20-foot equipment building behind the service station.  The new building would be surrounded by an 8-foot high chain link fence within an area of approximately 30 feet by 18 feet.  Silt fence would serve as a sedimentation control barrier.





The existing equipment building compound would be removed once the new building has been installed and operational, and the existing concrete pad removed with the property owner’s approval.





The existing Amoco sign is approximately 62 feet in height.  The new panel antennas which would be installed would be at the same height as the existing antennas approximately 48 feet above ground level.  The addition of the new receive-only antennas would not change the existing electromagnetic radiofrequency power density level at the site.





On June 13, 1997, Brian J. Emerick of the Council, Council Executive Director Joel M. Rinebold, and Robert K. Erling of the Council staff met Mark Gauger and Dean Olsen of BANM and Kenneth Baldwin of Robinson and Cole for a field review of this site.  No significant adverse environmental effects are expected from the proposed project, and the project could alleviate the need to construct a new tower elsewhere.  Nevertheless, the new antennas would be mounted on a structure which is not a tower, and BANM may have regulatory responsibilities with the City of  Meriden.  
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